Your Town

search

GO

< Back to front page

Text size - +



WEST ROXBURY

Renovations nearly done to historic **building on Catholic Memorial** campus in West Roxbury

Posted by Matt Rocheleau July 26, 2013 05:10 PM

Comments () E-mail story Print story



Tweets

Follow @BostonDotCom

BostonShops »



Let the shopping begin. Get exclusive promotions and sales from your favorite retailers. And never miss a great deal again.

SEE A SAMPLE

SIGN UP NOW

WEST ROXBURY REAL ESTATE »

122 Homes for sale

Rentals available

Open houses this week

New listings this week

SPECIAL ADVERTISING DIRECTORY

CAMP GUIDE »

A camp for every kid!

Adventure, sports, theater, music, arts or technology-find the perfect camp for your child at boston.com/campguide.

(Catholic Memorial School)

By Matt Rocheleau, Town Correspondent

Renovations to an historic school building on the Catholic Memorial School campus in West Roxbury are nearly complete.

This summer, crews have been restoring the brick exterior of Donahue Hall and installing a new state-of-the-art science lab inside, the school announced.

The building at the corner of Baker and Gardner streets opened in 1899 as a city-owned primary school, officials said. Saint Theresa of Avila Parish later bought the property, which officially became known as the Avila school in 1925.

Three decades later, the parish's pastor, the Rev. Monsignor Charles A. Donahue, suggested the building be donated to the Christian Brothers to establish a private Catholic high school.

On Sept. 9, 1957, five Christian Brothers and 224 high school students opened Catholic Memorial High School. Today, the building is home to Catholic Memorial's middle school.

Money to fund this summer's renovation project was raised in part by 76 families that contributed to a gift that from the school's Class of 2013. The names of the participating families will be listed on a special periodic table of elements that will hang in the new science lab.

Unique Woodworking in East Weymouth is donating its construction of new lab stations for the science classroom.

E-mail Matt Rocheleau at mjrochele@gmail.com.

--

For the latest West Roxbury updates:

Follow @YourWestRoxbury on Twitter, here.

And connect via Facebook by clicking the "Like" button on the top left hand corner of the West Roxbury homepage, here.

ADVERTISEMENT



Share

Comments () E-mail story Print story

PREVIOUS STORY

FRONT PAGE

Beth Israel Deaconess
Hospital-Needham wins
awards for stroke care

NEXT STORY

3rd annual JP Music Festival set for Sept. 7; performers unveiled

Home | Today's Globe | News | Business | Sports | Lifestyle | A&E | Things to Do | Travel | Cars | Jobs | Real Estate | Local Search

CONTACT BOSTON.COM | Help | Advertise | Work here | Privacy Policy | Your Ad Choices | Terms of Service | Newsletters | Mobile | RSS feeds | Sitemap CONTACT THE BOSTON GLOBE | Subscribe | Manage your subscription | Advertise | Boston Globe Insiders | The Boston Globe Gallery | © NY Times Co.